BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

October 1, 2005: The Teachers Saving Children® Ohio Chapter Board of Trustees met in Columbus, Ohio, for their regularly scheduled Fall meeting. The following are highlights of some of the items that were discussed.

- 1. The Board of Trustees discussed various ways of getting the word about Teacher Saving Children® out to more individuals. The Board of Trustees decided to host a dinner in the Northeast Region of the State.
- 2. The Board of Trustees approved the 2004-2005 fiscal report and the following 2005-2006 budget:

Awards & Gifts	50.00
Legal & Accounting	500.00
Office Administration	300.00
Postage	600.00
Public Relations	
Printing	500.00
Promotion	800.00
Telephone	100.00
Travel Expenses	150.00
Total	\$3000.00

OHIO 2005-2006 MEMBERSHIPS

The Ohio Teachers Saving Children® Board of Trustees would like to express their thanks to everyone who has taken the time to renew. As of September 30, 2005 there are 130 paid Ohio Teachers Saving Children® members. Your continued support is greatly appreciated. If you have not yet done so, there is still time to join and receive full membership benefits. Membership cards will be mailed later this month.

OHIO RIGHT TO LIFE LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE

October 29, 2005 8:00 AM – 4:00 PM Heartland Retreat Center Marengo OH

> Luncheon Speaker Dr. Ray Guarendi

> > **Cost: \$45**

This leadership conference is <u>by invitation only</u>. If as an educator you are interested in attending, please contact Ohio Right to Life at 614-864-5200 expressing your interest and an invitation will be sent to you.

TEACHERS SAVING CHILDREN® - OHIO 2004-2005 FISCAL REPORT

Balance - September 1, 2004		\$2331.88
Receipts:		
Contributions:		
T-shirts	\$188.00	
Undesignated	172.50	
Memberships:		
2004-2005	684.00	
2005-2006	1487.50	
Interest	3.09	\$2535.09
Disbursements:		
Awards & Gifts	0.00	
Legal & Accounting	970.00	
Office Administration	70.64	
Postage	1097.54	
Public Relations		
Advertising	0.00	
Printing	616.42	
Promotion	500.00	
Telephone	100.00	
Travel Expenses	128.10	\$3482.70
Balance - August 31, 2005		\$1384.27

Please note: There were a large number of membership renewals paid prior to September 1, 2005. Thank you for helping the Board to have a better picture of what our finances would be like for the 2005-2006 fiscal year. A reminder that all memberships are now being handled through the National Office. Teachers Saving Children® Inc. of Ohio does not solicit additional contributions beyond memberships, but does appreciate any additional contributions received throughout the year.

SPECIAL THANKS

The Ohio Teachers Saving Children® Board of Trustees wants to express their sincere appreciation to Patrick J Perotti, Attorney at Law. Mr. Perotti has served as our attorney for the past 15 years and we are very grateful for his support of the pro-life cause. He is associated with the law firm of Dworken & Bernstein which is located in Northeast Ohio. This firm of 18 attorneys is very well recognized and effective. Instead of spending enormous amounts of money in advertisements, they have built their success since 1959 solely by word of mouth referrals from friends and clients. Their services for individuals and families include workers' compensation, personal injury, family law, employment law, bankruptcy, and estate planning. They also have legal services available for businesses. If you or someone you know has the need for legal counsel, we would highly recommend Mr. Perotti and any of the other attorneys within this firm.

> Patrick J. Perotti Dworken & Bernstein Co. L.P.A. Painesville: 440-352-3391 or 440-946-7656 Cleveland: 216-861-4211